
                                                                                         

 

Self-Determination Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes – July 15, 2021 

10:00 am - 12:00pm (Zoom) 
 

Members In Attendance:  Joyce Clark (FA), Victoria Virgilio CRA, Tracey Flourie (FA), Horacio 

Correa, Jr (FA), Chris Lubinski (FA), Bertha Taylor (FA), Debra Jorgensen (A) 

Ex-Officio Members present: Mary Ellen Stives SCDD, Suzy Requarth SDRC  

Members/Ex-Officio Members Absent:  Kim Rucker (SA), Pete Salgado (SA) 

1. Welcome/Introductions 

 Committee presented a brief review on Bagley-Keane rules. 

2. Public Input  
 A self-advocate expressed satisfaction with her transition to Self-Determination and offered 

peer support to others. She also indicated that she felt sending out mailers was not an efficient 
way to reach the community and that online platforms should be the focus instead. 

3. Approve outstanding minutes  

May minutes approved. First motion by Chris, second by Horacio.  

 
4. San Diego Regional Center Report 

 Suzy provided updates on current enrollment numbers (59 full enrolled) and progress with 
orientations available to community – 162 individuals have completed orientation since 
June 1st. 

 Non-English-speaking communities still comprise small percentage of those moving 
forward with Self-Determination. 

 Informational meetings continue monthly. 

 Orientation will be available in two parts by the end of July – a recorded video that can be 
accessed at any time and a live session with SDRC/SDLAC members. 

 Person-Centered Plan/Independent Facilitator/Transition Supports funding approved by 
DDS, up to $2,500. 

 



5. SCDD Statewide Advisory Board Report 

 June 22nd meeting held. No significant updates. 

 
6. Implementation Funds Spending Plan Updates 

 LAC Project Coordinator identified and will attend next LAC meeting. 

7. Future Meeting Schedule 
 August 19th, 5:30pm 

 
8. Future Agenda Items 

 Project Coordinator for LAC funds – introduction.  

 Outreach to non-English-speaking communities. 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Suzy Requarth 


